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Sir Knights, 
 
Greetings, I again have the privilege and pleasure in addressing you all. The 
month of  May being behind us we are looking ahead for a great summer. The 
first session of the Indiana Templar Academy that was held at the Fort Wayne 
Temple on May 5th went very well and all Sir Knights that attended received very 
valuable information from very experienced instructors. I want to thank Sir 
Knights Dwight Lanman, Hank LaHurreau, Steve Barton, James Bolinger and Kurt 
Begue for their time, information and experiences in conducting the Academy. 
The last session will be held on June 2nd in Columbus, Indiana from 10am to 3 
pm with lunch served at noon.  
 
The Grand Commandery’s summer meeting will be held at the Fort Wayne 
Temple on June 9th 10am until 3 pm with a lunch served at noon. All Sir Knights 
are encouraged to attend. The Right Eminent Grand Commander Bobby Roberts 
and other Grand Line Officers will be there to lay out the upcoming year and 
answer questions that you may have concerning the upcoming years events. 
Hope to see everyone there. 
 
St. John the Baptist Observance will be on Sunday, June 24th at the Trinity 
Episcopal Church at 611 West Berry St., Fort Wayne. The service begins at 10 
am. It has been the custom on this day that many parts of the service are 
conducted by Masons. A section is reserved for Masons and their guests so 
please come early to be a part of a wonderful service.  
 
The Right Eminent Grand Commander Bobby Roberts would like to invite 
everyone to the rededication of Winchester Lodge #56 on July 7th at 11 am. 
Winchester Lodge #56 is located at 125 E. North St., Winchester, IN. The days 
events are expected to be fun for all Masons and their families.  
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A reminder to all to visit the web site for the Estey Opus 2525 Pipe Organ at 
http://estey2525.com to listen to a sample of music played on the Pipe Organ. 
The more work that is done in the restoration of the organ the sound becomes 
more glorious. Words of appreciation cannot be given to all involved with the 
restoration of this significant part of the Fort Wayne Temples history.  
Please keep your thoughts and prayers to all of our Brethren or their family 
members who may be going through health issues. We wish everyone a speedy 
recovery and please remember that if anyone needs any assistance let us know. 
 
With Summer here I hope that you and your family can spend time together and 
wish you and your family all the best for the Summer months. Take care and 
God bless. 
 
Fraternally, 
Tyson Howenstine 
 
 

http://estey2525.com/

